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  NEWS 

    OCTOBER 2018    

                  

       

Thanksgiving Prayer 

 

Dear God, thank you for everything that you give me.  Than you for my mom and my 

dad and all the people that enter my life.  Thank you for my eyes which allow me to 

see your magnificent creation and my heart which allows me to see what is truly 

important.  Live without love is meaningless. 

Thank you for the love that you give me, and occasions to share this love with others.  

Thank you for providing me with the basic necessities of life.  There are many people 

who have nothing, people who suffer from hunger and disease.  Find it in our hearts 

to help them and fill their lives with joy, the joy that you give me.   Amen 

 



                                  

A Message from Mrs. Minicucci  

The month of O ctober is dedicated to our Blessed Mother.  The Rosary helps us 

to pray to Jesus through Mary. When we pray the Rosary, we think about 

the special events, or  mysteries , in the lives of Jesus and Mary.   The rosary is 

divided into five groups of ten beads called  decades. As we pray the rosary we 

meditate on the events of Our Lord's life and Passion, which are called  Mysteries . 

The repetition of the prayers assists in this prayerful meditation. The rosary, in 

essence, is a compendium of the Gospel and leads us, through the intercession of 

Our Lady, to contemplate Jesus Christ.   We encourage our students to bring their 

rosaries to school as we pray a decade of the rosary each morning together.  

Thank to all of our parents/guardians and students for joining us for our Meet the 

Staff BBQ.  We were blessed with a beautiful day and it was a wonderful sense of 

community as families returned and new families joined us for the first time.  

There was a spirit of welcome and friendship as the children toured the school 

with their parents and new introductions were made.  Thank you also for your 

tremendous support with the Boo k Fair.  We made $3000.00 from all the sales 

and this money will all go towards purchasing reading materials for the Learning 

Commons.  Thank you to Mr. Culina for organizing the Book Fair and for the 

wonderful volunteers who assisted in the running of it.  

It is with pleasure I welcome back Mr. Ferrari who will be our evening custodian 

and Ms. Greeves who has joined our team of E.A.s.   

Many events and activities are well underway  and planning continues for some 

special days at our school.  We celebrated our first school mass on Oct. 2 nd  and Fr. 

David Reitzer blessed our new altar.  Our staff have begun working on our school 

improvement plan for 2018 - 2019.   

https://www.loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/prayer/traditional-catholic-prayers/prayers-honoring-mary/mysteries-of-the-rosary


During the month of Oct ober we give thanks to God for His many blessings.  We 

extend our best wishes to our families for a Blessed Thanksgiving.  Enjoy the 

company of family and friends.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

         2018-2019 

We congratulate all of the students who put their names forward for our new school year for positions of 

Student Council Executive.  The following students will be serving on the Executive: 

President: Serena Verticchio 

Vice-President: Justice Umelo 

Secretary: Zayna Harmer 

Treasurer: Katie Wiesner 

Publicity Rep: Cristian DiGiovanni 



 

Thanksgiving Food Drive 

The Student Council has kicked-off our Thanksgiving  food drive.  We are asking student to please 

donate non-perishable food items to help our less fortunate brothers and sisters.  Through our 

generous donations we answer God’s call of service.  All donations will be given to the Good 

Shepherd.  Donations will be accepted up until Friday Oct. 19th.   Student Council is providing a 

treat for the class that brings in the most non-perishable food items and a prize to one student 

from each division that donates the most.  We invite all members of our Catholic school 

community to join us in answering God’s call.                      

 

Monster Mash   

Plans are underway for our ‘Halloween Monster Mash’ on Wednesday Oct. 31st. 

Students are invited to wear their costumes or orange and black.  Please ensure that the 

costumes are suitable for school.  Masks, swords, and covered faces are not allowed.  

There will be scheduled grade visits to the gym to enjoy the festivities. Students will be 

offered a snack and a drink. 

We will be using this day as a fundraising event.  The funds raised will be put towards our 

snack program and to support student learning in the school.  Further information will be 

sent home.  

 

                                                                                                                   



 

Catholic School Council 

We had our first Catholic School Council Meeting on September 27th.  The new officers were elected 

prior to the business meeting.  

The Catholic School Council Executive is: 

Chair: Mrs. Halili                                       

Co-Chair: Mrs. Moniz 

Secretary: Mrs. Destro 

Treasurer: Mrs. Dunlop 

Pastoral/Community Rep. : Mrs. Oresti 

Teaching Rep. : Mrs. Falcao 

Principal: Mrs. Minicucci 

Councillors: Mrs. Bai-Iampietro , Mrs. Bianco, Mrs. McInnis, Mrs. Pellicciotta, 

                      Mrs. Buote, Mrs. St. Julien 

 

Thank you to all the parents who are offering their time and help at the school. 

 

 

 

EQAO has now released the individual assessment results for children in Grades 4 & 7.  

The information is posted on the website at www.eqao.com.  Our School Improvement 

Team will be reviewing our data as school goals are set for the new schoolyear.  Parents 

have received their child’s individual results and a pamphlet from EQAO.  If you have any 

questions please call Mrs. Minicucci to discuss. 

http://www.eqao.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARKING 

Thank you for your continued co-operation in not 

using the Parking Lot during the peak times of the 

day – at the beginning and at the end of the school 

day.  We will continue to ensure everyone’s safety.  

                                       Parent Conference 2018  

                                                                 “Weaving the Catholic Partnership” 

                                                                               Inviting all parents! 

Mark your calendars and attend this year’s Parent Conference on Saturday, November 3 , at 

Bishop Ryan Catholic Secondary School.  The annual parent conference provides an array of 

information on family and parenting issues, and explores the latest trends and developments in 

Catholic education. 

You won't want to miss this valuable opportunity to connect with other parents, educators and 

community partners in the shared endeavour of Catholic education. 

 

The conference begins with a Mass celebrated by His Excellency Bishop Douglas Crosby, at 9:00 

a.m., followed by a keynote address by Allen Croxall on how faith can assist and strengthen the family 

at 10:30 a.m., and two afternoon workshops. A light lunch at 1:15 p.m. will conclude the dayôs events.  

There are also many door prizes to be won. 

 

The Parent Conference is an annual event hosted by the Hamilton-Wentworth Catholic District School 

Board to support parents in their roles as primary educators of their children. The conference is held 

free of charge. 

 

For information on the workshops, or to register for the conference, please visit http://pc.hwcdsb.ca/. 

 

For more information, contact Nadia Hryniewicz 905 525-2930, Ext. 2141 or hryniewiczn@hwcdsb.ca. 

 

PHOTO DAY  

Pictures will be taken on Wednesday 

Oct. 24, 2018.  Students are required to 

be in school uniform.  More information 

will follow.  Complimentary class 

pictures will be provide to each child. 

http://pc.hwcdsb.ca/
mailto:hryniewiczn@hwcdsb.ca


 

 

Visited e-math+? 

The Hamilton-Wentworth Catholic District School Board is delighted to provide another year 

of home access to e-math+ for all students in Grades 3-6 and their parents/guardians at no 

cost. 

e-math+ is an online tool to support mathematics learning outside of the classroom.  It was 

developed to complement the Nelson Mathematics textbook used at school. 

Thanks to our MSAT Mr. Hilson and the classroom teachers all students have been 

registered.  They are ready to get started using e-math+ at home! 

 

 

  

CYO Fall Cross Country Event 

Good luck to all of our Cross Country runners who will be participating in the re-scheduled Cross 

Country event on Tues. Oct. 9th, 2018 at Camp Marydale Park.  Our students have continued to build 

endurance and stamina each day by running around the grounds under the supervision of their 

coaches.  Thank you to Mr. Fragomeni, Mr. Hackl, and Mrs. Versace for organizing this event for our 

school. 

Students should come with a hearty lunch, plenty of drinks and be dressed for the weather. 



 

 

OUR STUDENTS MAKE US PROUD!!! 

Our student recognition for the month of October is 

“DEMONSTRATING GRATITUDE” 

CELEBRATING OUR STUDENTS! 

Congratulations to the following students who were recognized by their classroom teachers for our 

September focus of “welcoming others”. 

 



SEPTEMBER STUDENT RECOGNITION 

Congratulations on a job well done. 

 

FDKA – Mrs. McFadden and Mrs. Umbrello’s class – Michael Roberts 

FDKB – Mrs. Jacob – Roes and Mrs. Prioriello – Mya Silva & Kriya Ummat 

FDKC – Mrs. Casado and Mrs. Salamone – Tobiloba Odutuyo 

Grade 1 - Mrs. Malatesta – Matthew Bercik 

Grade 1/ 2 – Mrs. Turco – Alex Montforts 

Grade 2 /3 – Mrs. Dagenais – Macie Whaley 

Grade 3 – Mrs. Caliri - Kayley Metcalfe & Jake Debski 

Grade 4 – Mrs.Falcao- Anas Othman-Saleh 

Grade 5 – Mrs. Fenzl – Sofia Azevedo 

Grade 6 – Mr. Hackl - Suzana Melo 

Grade 7 – Mr. Verboom – Matteo Vlasic 

Grade 8 – Mr. Jovanovic – Samantha Kemperman 

 



 

IMPORTANT ITEMS OF INFORMATION…                

 

*Please visit the Board website and/or JML; our uniform supplier website for clarification  

  on what items of clothing are acceptable as part of the uniform. 

 

*Regular attendance is critical to the success of our students.  Please ensure your child             

arrives on time and is fully prepared to participate in all aspects of learning.  

*Student absenteeism and lates will be tracked carefully at the office.  A student is 

considered late if he/she arrives after the morning entry bell (8:35 am) and after the 

afternoon bell (12:10 pm).  All students who are late must go to the office for a late slip 

prior to being admitted to class.  It is greatly appreciated if your child’s absence from 

school is called in and the reason for the absence given. 

 

“Walk with Christ – Justice for the Poor” – Pilgrimage 

 

On Sunday October 14th, 2018 students of the Hamilton Wentworth Catholic District School Board 

will be participating in the annual pilgrimage walk for the poor.  An event that will raise money to 

support development projects in Uganda, Haiti and the Dominican Republic. 

The Pilgrimage raises our awareness of the injustice of world hunger, and inadequate health care, 

shelter and education.  Students from grades 7 & 8 will have the opportunity to participate in this 

special event.  Parents should have received an information package which outlines the general 

procedures of the event.  We encourage students to participate in the Pilgrimage as it will provide 

for them the opportunity to do what the Lord asks of us: to act justly, love tenderly, and walk 

humbly with our God. (Micah 6:8)  


